				
Deshler Village Council
Monday, March 24, 2025
CALL TO ORDER:  Deshler Village Council met in regular session on Monday, March 24, 2025, with Mayor Michael Woods presiding and calling the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Bob George, Kolby Seemann, and Todd Petersen; Clint Smith and Teresa Lederer absent. One seat vacant due to resignation.
ALSO PRESENT:  Fiscal Officer Sarah Suber, Village Supt. Bradley Kitchen, CD Coordinator DonL Parsons, Solicitor Jim Rode, Zoning Inspector Mariann Reiter.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Minutes of March 10, 2025, were presented to Council.  It was moved by Petersen and seconded by Seemann to approve the minutes as presented.  Vote:  all yes, motion carried.
APPROVAL OF BILLS:  Bills were presented to Council.  It was moved by George and seconded by Seemann to pay the bills and to draw warrants on the proper funds.  Vote:  all yes, motion carried.  

Fund Reports, Cash Summary Reports, and a Payment Listing were presented for Council’s review. 

Second Reading, Ordinance 25-20, “AN ORDINANCE REGARDING SEWER SERVICES OUTSIDE AND INSIDE THE VILLAGE OF DESHLER” 
First Reading Ordinance 25-21, “AN ORDINANCE FOR INTERFUND TRANSFER” 
First Reading Resolution 25-22, “A RESOLUTION DESIGNATING A DESPOSITORY FOR THE ACTIVE AND INACTIVE FUNDS OF THE VILLAGE OF DESHLER”
First Reading Resolution 25-23, “A RESOLUTION TO ADVERTISE FOR LEASE OF FARM GROUND”
STREETS, SEWER AND PARKS:  Supt. Bradley Kitchen reported:
-The work report was emailed to Council prior to the meeting.
-Bids for the roads project will be opened April 1, 2025.
-Received prints for the Pirate Park Restroom Project.

Zoning: Mariann Reiter reported:
-No new nuisance or housing code violations.
-Several properties are showing progress and a few are approaching the deadline before further action is taken.
-Two zoning permits have been issued.
-One miscellaneous complaint regarding open burning was resolved.

Community Development: Coordinator DonL Parsons reported:
[bookmark: _Hlk175662369]-A report was emailed to Council prior to the meeting.

BPA: Mayor Woods reported:
-A new lineman was hired, starting this week.
-A new part-time utility clerk was hired.
-Amplex has starting installing fiber optic internet service.

OTHER BUSINESS:  
-The Pool Committee met prior to the Council Meeting to discuss with Emily Gillson options for the Village offering lifeguard training. Emily will follow up with more information before the next Council Meeting to discuss further.
-The next Council Meeting has been moved from April 14, 2025 to April 15, 2025.
-Two applications were received for the vacant seat on Council. Interviews are scheduled at 6:00 and 6:15, April 15, 2025.


With no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Petersen and seconded by Seemann to adjourn.  Vote:  all yes, motion carried.

_______________________________				______________________________
Fiscal Officer							Mayor
